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Notice Regarding Determination of Administrative Monetary Penalty Payment Order by the 

Financial Services Agency 
 

 

As previously announced in the “Notice Regarding Recommendation for Administrative Monetary 

Penalty Payment Order by the Securities and Exchange Surveillance Commission” dated June 17, 2025 and 

the “Notice Regarding the Submission of a Written Response to the Decision on Commencement of Hearing 

Procedures Concerning the Administrative Monetary Penalty” dated July 2, 2025, the Securities and 

Exchange Surveillance Commission made a recommendation to the Prime Minister and the Commissioner 

of the Financial Services Agency (the “Agency”), that the Agency issue an administrative monetary penalty 

order of 17.5 million yen against TOKYO SANGYO CO., LTD. (the “Company”) pursuant to Article 20, 

Paragraph 1 of the Act for Establishment of the Financial Services Agency. The Company hereby announces 

that it received a notice from the Agency today regarding an administrative monetary penalty order of 17.5 

million yen with a payment deadline of December 2, 2025. 

Going forward, the Company will promptly pay the administrative monetary penalty to the national 

treasury in accordance with the determination of an administrative monetary penalty payment order and the 

notice of payment. 

Regarding the above-mentioned administrative monetary penalty, the Company has recorded 17.5 million 

yen as non-operating expenses in the financial results for the three months ended June 30, 2025. 

 

The Company takes this situation seriously and will continue working to take measures to prevent its 

recurrence as announced in the “Notice Regarding Measures, etc. to Prevent Recurrence in Response to the 

Findings of the External Investigation Committee” dated April 15, 2025, and regain trust. 

 

The Company expresses its sincere apologies for the considerable inconvenience and concern this has 

caused to its shareholders, investors, and other stakeholders. 

 

Note: This document has been translated from the Japanese original for reference purposes only. 

In the event of any discrepancy between this translated document and the Japanese original, 

the original shall prevail. 


